
№  01-1061    

«11»      11       2020 

President 

Kazakhstan innovation academy 

Absalyamov N.A. 

Dear Nadirbek Apsalyamovich! 

The Independent Agency for Quality Assurance in Education (IQAA) informs 

that according to the meeting of the Accreditation Council held on November 7, 

2020, there was a decision made in relation to the university headed by you: do not 

accredit Kazakhstan innovation academy. 

Decision of the Accreditation Council was based on review and discussion of 

the following materials: report of expert group on the external review within the 

framework of institutional accreditation of Kazakhstan innovation university 2018; 

report on eliminating remarks and implementation of the recommendations in 

Kazakhstan innovation academy (transformed in February, 2019); report of the 

repeated external review (September 28, 2020); Objection of the academy on the 

report of the outcomes of repeated review within the framework of institutional 

accreditation on the elimination of remarks and implementation of given 

recommendations (letter №1632 from 06.11.2020) and Comments of the expert 

group to the objection of the academy on the report of repeated review within the 

framework of institutional accreditation of Kazakhstan innovation academy. 

Note: By the decision of the Accreditation Council Kazakhstan innovation 

university was accredit with condition for a period 02.05.2018 – 28.04.2020 and 

prolonged to the October 1, 2020 due to the enactment of state of emergency on the 

territory of Kazakhstan Republic. 

Annex: on 10 pages. 

Sholpan Kalanova  

President of Independent Agency for Quality  

Assurance in Education (IQAA), Professor, Dr.Sc. 


